A message from our Sr. Vice Commandant, Herb F. Drew, Jr.:

"Thanks for Marine Jay Miller, I now have the Ball tickets ready for sale. Marine Bill Loney took 50 already and may need more later. I strongly urge you to get out and sell as many tickets as possible. The "DEADLINE" for the tickets is November 4th. Call me at my home (802-863-3536) or my cell phone (802-578-6747) anytime and let me know how many tickets you need and I will personally get them to you. If you call my home phone and I am not there, please, leave a message on the answering machine and I will get back to you. The price for the tickets is \$35.00 each, and make "SURE" the people sign the back of the ticket along with their phone number.

Note: Do not wait to pick up your tickets at the October meeting (20th) because you will only have fifteen days to sell until November 4th. We need to sell as many as we can and that means everybody has to get involved. We only collect dollars two time a year; once for the selling of program "AD'S" and once for MCL Ball tickets. As a Detachment Group and working as a "TEAM" we can accomplish both subjects and be proud that we are successful; it takes all of us as a team and not just one or two.

Note: Marine Bob Ware; Please get this message out to all those who have "snail mail." Thanks to all; and "SEMPER-FI."

H.F. Drew Jr.

Sr. Vice Commandant"

And... a message from our Commandant, Marine Jim Chase:

"Bob -

Could you please release the following notice to all hands:

The Board of Trustees has prepared the following slate of officers for the forthcoming election:

Commandant: Herbert F. Drew, Jr.

Sr. Vice Commandant: Tom Nola
Jr. Vice Commandant: Kevin Hawley
Judge Advocate: Kevin Fleming

The election will be held on the third Thursday of October, 20 October 2016 at the regular monthly meeting of the Donald Cook Detachment, to be held at the Veterans of Foreign Wars Post #6689, 73 Pearl Street, Essex Junction, VT 05452.

Semper Fidelis

Jim"

Insert 10/15/2016 MCL Newsletter